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The Gift of the Priesthood
During the first week of 
March IPF welcomed 
a group of seminary 
personnel for an initial 
consultation on a new 
document, known as a 
‘ratio’, from Rome, The 
Gift of the Priesthood.  
This document, published 
by the Congregation 
for the Clergy, presents a vision of 
priestly formation for the Church 
throughout the world.  As the first such 
document published in several decades, 
its vision will guide the Church’s 
approach to priestly formation for 
many years to come.
The purpose of the March consultation 
was to have an initial conversation 

about this historic document as a 
prelude to the March 29-31, 2019 
symposium on the document.  St. 
Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary in 
Boynton Beach, Florida, will be the 
host for this event which will be open 
to all seminary personnel throughout 
the U.S. and beyond.  A follow-up 

consultation will be held in 
late August to firm up plans 
for the symposium.  
The spirit of the new 
document is captured in one 
of its initial paragraphs:
“The fundamental idea is 
that seminaries should form 
missionary disciples who are 
‘in love’ with the Master, 

shepherds ‘with the smell of the 
sheep,’ who live in their midst to 
bring the mercy of God to them.  
Hence every priest should always 
feel that he is a disciple on a journey, 
constantly needing an integrated 
formation, understood as a 
continuous configuration to Christ.”

Anyone familiar with the speeches and 

Prayers Precede Summer Seminarians
Seminarians from across the country 
will soon be packing their computers 
and breviaries, along with their pillows 
and wardrobes, for their upcoming 
summer of spiritual formation in 
Omaha.  Some may need to book 
flights, while others will be consulting 
their GPS to figure out which 
interstates will get them to Nebraska.  
Most are totally unaware of the women 
who will be praying for their safe 
arrival.  
One hundred seventy-five women from 
the Omaha metropolitan area have 
asked IPF to pair them with a summer 
seminarian.  They will soon be praying 
a “Hail Mary” every day for their 
“Spiritual Sons”.  Some women have 
prayed for specific seminarians every 

summer for the past ten years; others 
are praying for their first seminarian 
son.  This summer’s “Spiritual Moms” 
will soon receive a letter containing the 
name, diocese, age, and seminary of one 
of the men packing his bags.  They will 
meet each other in July and share an 
evening of prayer and conversation.  
Other women, not only from the 
Omaha area, but from across the 
country, have asked to receive a list of 
all 175 seminarians so they can also 
pray, but for all the men, not just one 
specific seminarian.  
In large part, due to the efforts of 
Spiritual Mom Coordinator, Anne 
Pogge, whose inspiration it was to 
begin the program in 2008, more than 
800 women have provided a “dome 

of grace” over the summer seminarian 
programs through their prayers.  
If you are interested in becoming a 
Spiritual Mom for the men who will 
soon begin their journeys to Omaha, 
consult the IPF website or contact the 
IPF office for more information.

The group gathered in Omaha, NE during March to discuss 
how to apply the points of the Ratio to Seminary Formation.

continued on pg. 3



Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Executive Director

Bishops Advisory Council
His Eminence Daniel Cardinal DiNardo 

Archbishop of Galveston-Houston
His Eminence Sean Cardinal O’Malley, OFM Cap 

Archbishop of Boston
Most Rev. Samuel J. Aquila 

Archbishop of Denver
Most Rev. Gregory M. Aymond 

Archbishop of New Orleans
Most Rev. Robert J. Carlson 

Archbishop of Saint Louis
Most Rev. Charles J. Chaput, OFM Cap 

Archbishop of Philadelphia
Most Rev. Paul S. Coakley 
Archbishop of Oklahoma City

Most Rev. Andrew H. Cozzens 
Auxiliary Bishop of Saint Paul/Minneapolis

Most Rev. Felipe J. Estevez 
Bishop of Saint Augustine

Most Rev. José H. Gomez 
Archbishop of Los Angeles

Most Rev. Robert D. Gruss 
Bishop of Rapid City

Most Rev. Joseph G. Hanefeldt 
Bishop of Grand Island

Most Rev. Joseph E. Kurtz 
Archbishop of Louisville

Most Rev. George J. Lucas 
Archbishop of Omaha

Most Rev. Kevin C. Rhoades 
Bishop of Fort Wayne-South Bend

Most Rev. David L. Ricken 
Bishop of Green Bay

Most Rev. Allen H. Vigneron 
Archbishop of Detroit

Mission Advancement Council

Finance Council

Dear Friends, 

Even as we are making plans to 
welcome participants and staff to our 
2018 summer programs, the Institute 
staff continues to work on the many 
other programs and projects on our 
calendar.  

This edition’s featured article 
highlights an exciting new project:  
hosting two consultations and co-
hosting a symposium dedicated to 
the Congregation for the Clergy’s 
publication, The Gift of the Priesthood.  
Our desire is that these two meetings 
and the symposium may serve many 
seminary formators throughout the 
country and beyond, but also serve as 
a catalyst for future programming for 
the Institute.

On another front, with the 
encouragement of our Mission 
Advisory Council and our Bishops 
Advisory Council, we are making 
plans to engage in a strategic planning 
process beginning this fall.  The chance 
to look carefully at our 
mission, our programs 
and, especially, our future 
directions comes at a 
Providential time:  we 
will celebrate the twenty-
fifth anniversary of our 
founding in 2019.  

As always, this edition of 
the newsletter focuses on 
all those who, through 
their generous sacrifices, 
make the mission of the 

Institute possible.  We are deeply 
grateful for our benefactors, both long-
time supporters and new friends.  The 
past year saw a dramatic increase in 
the number of first-time donors, due 
in large part to the “Building the Base” 
initiative, which enlisted the help of 
our alumni-pastors to draw others to 
support our mission. 

We are especially grateful to the many 
individuals and groups who have 
chosen to honor priests through the 
St. John Paul II Fund for Priests.  This 
unique opportunity helps people show 
their appreciation for priests who have 
been of particular importance in their 
lives, while at the same time assisting 
the Institute in our mission of drawing 
priests and future priests into a closer 
relationship with the Lord.  

These multiple forms of generosity 
have helped us go beyond our 
fundraising goal for this year.  For 
this, we offer our humble and sincere 
gratitude.  May the Lord bless all 
of you!  Please continue to keep the 
Institute’s mission in your prayers.

Sincerely in the Lord, 
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writings of Pope Francis can hear in 
the paragraph an echo of some of his 
most familiar statements about priests.  
Happily, the spirit of the document 
also resonates with the mission of the 
Institute, especially with our focus on 
the importance of helping seminarians 
and priests “fall more deeply in love” 
with the Lord.  A distinguishing 
feature of the document, which will 
also figure prominently in the work of 
the consultation group, highlights the 
need for all parts of formation to be 
integrated, i.e., the human, spiritual 

intellectual and pastoral dimensions.  
We anticipate that the document and 
the symposium itself will not only 

benefit seminaries but will also be a 
guide to future programming for the 
Institute.

The Gift 
of the 

Priesthood

IPF Donors Making a 
Difference

Jeff Darrey is a valued supporter of The 
Institute for Priestly Formation, the 
2017 recipient of IPF’s Our Lady of 
Guadalupe Award, founder of Catholics 
for Cameroon, and a founding director 
of Trinity Café in Tampa, Florida.
Jeff came to know the IPF mission 
through Msgr. David Toups, rector 
of St. Vincent de Paul Seminary in 
Boynton Beach.  Msgr. Toups serves 
as an instructor in the IPF class on the 
prayer life of the diocesan priest.  Since 
2007, Jeff’s staff at Marketing Associates 

have gifted IPF with designs for our 
main publications.  Jeff and company 
have provided 15 beautifully designed 
covers.  Jeff’s counsel and support 
have also helped us as we have begun 
reaching out nationally seeking support 
for our annual fund.  
Jeff strives to keep Christ first in all 
he does.  For that reason he keeps 
a crucifix hanging in his office as a 
reminder to himself and a witness to 
others.  He points to a loving family 
and the foundation that came from 
Catholic Education. Jeff says, “I believe 
with all my heart that God has a special 
purpose for me to serve, and if I seek 
him, and I am faithful in following 
what I believe is the direction he is 
giving me, then there are things that he 
will use me to do, and has used me to 
do.”
Jeff and his wife Sharon have been 
faithful to that belief.  In addition to his 
work with Trinity Café, their charitable 
work includes driving the homebound 

to Mass, bringing Holy Communion to 
the dying and a mission in West Africa, 
Catholics for Cameroon, that built 
a Church and provides for the many 
needs of the community of Nkambe.  
When asked why he was so committed 
to IPF he said:

“What I want to do is support 
where priests are growing spiritually, 
becoming enriched.  I must know 
25 priests who have benefitted from 
IPF.  The number of lives those 
men touch cannot be overstated.  I 
have the capacity to help, so I have 
to determine where I am going to 
help.  IPF is one of those places that 
I have elected to support. The work 
that IPF does is worthy of support.”

IPF is grateful to Jeff Darrey and the 
many other friends and benefactors of 
the Institute who are living lives faithful 
to the Gospel bringing Christ’s love and 
compassion to the world.
To learn more about Jeff’s work with 
Trinity Café visit: www.trinitycafe.org

continued from pg. 1

Jeff Darrey, 2017 recipient of the Our Lady of 
Guadalupe Award

From left to right: Fr. James Rafferty, Fr. John Kartje, Bishop Andrew Cozzens, Fr. John Horn, S.J.
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Please remember IPF in your estate planning and help with the 
spiritual formation of future priests.
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Mark Your 
Calendars!

Friends Night
July 11, 2018

Evening of Adoration
Prior to Summer Programs

May 22, 2018

Omaha Gives! 
24 hr Charitable Challenge

May 23, 2018
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     Motz
Lila Moylan
Dr. Robert and Diane
     Muelleman
Dick and Marilyn Muller
Rev. Kevin Mulligan
Don and Cindy Munchrath
Brian and Jamie Mundt
Timothy Murphy
Duncan and Ruth Murray
Michael and Nancy Naprstek
Henry Nejfelt
Mike and Kim Nelson
Raymond and Patty Neppl
Dolores Niebrugge
Archbishop John Nienstedt

continued on pg. 8

2018 Summer 
Seminarian 

Program Begins
May 27, 2018



Rev. Mark Nolte
Rev. James Novotny
Rev. Evaristus Obikwelu
Eileen O’Brien
William and Margaret O’Brien
Joseph and Kathryn O’Connor
John and Ann O’Donnell
Dr. John and Marilyn O’Gara
Rev. Patrick O’Kane
James and Susan O’Kane
Michael and Cindy O’Kane
Rev. Kizito Okhuoya
Dr. Gregory and Lourdes O’Leary
Mary Helen Olsen
John and Joyce Olson
Claire Tex Oswald
Rev. Daniel Oudenhoven
Rev. Joseph Paddock
Alexander and Tamara Pandolfo
Joyce Parayno
Mary Parizek
George Paskert
Chris and Jerri Pate
Bishop Richard Pates
Kenneth Patry
Jim and Mary Patterson
Rene Pellessier
Mark and Lizabeth Perque
Gregory and Joan Perry
Rev. Roland Peschel
Terry and Jill Petersen
John and Melinda Peterson
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum
Lorraine Pierce
Rev. John Pietramale
Carla Pike
Mark Pilon
Gerald and Lavine Pint
Franklin and Elizabeth Pinter
Philip and Rosemary Pogge
Brent and Michelle Pohlman
Craig and Betty Polt
Randall Potthoff
Jerry and Lorraine Prahl
Rev. Robert Preisinger
George and Carlene Prince
Ed and Paula Prost
Rev. Arthur Proulx
Kurt and Fran Pytleski
Doug and Margaret Quinn
Myrt Quinn
Quinn Insurance, Inc.
Rev. Eugenio de la Rama
Dan and Vicki Ramaekers
Luke and Shelly Ranck
Bishop George Rassas
Rev. Christopher Redcay
David Reed
Refreshment Services Pepsi
Edward and Rose Regan
Rev. Kevin Regan
James Reilly
Greg and Carrie Reitmeier

Rev. Timothy Reker
John Richards
Rev. Kevin Richter
John and Nadine Ries
Troy Riesberg
Dennis and Ruth Riesselman
Rev. Edward Riley
Kevin and Mary Riley
Rev. Charles Ritter
Robert and Mary Riviere
Rex and Melissa Robertson
Brigid Rock-Kerschinske
Rev. Danny Santos Rodrigues
Evonne Rodriguez-Sierra
Lola Rone
Dennis and Shirley Ronspies
Emmet and Fran Root
Jeannene Rossitto
Louis and Kathleen Rotella
Mark and Lynnette Roxburgh
Al and Betty Jo Royal
James Ruane
Alice Ruder
Rev. Anthony Russo
Richard and Donita Ryker
Caroline Safford
James and Marlene Safford
Ronald and Karen Sahd
Saint Benedict Center
Ruth Sauser
Don and Jean Schaefer
John and Cheryl Schanbacher
Dr. Margarett Schlientz
Jeanne Schmidt
John and Toni Schroeder
Beth Schultz
Bill and Barbara Schumacher
Rev. Hugh Schwartz
June Schweiger
James Schweitzer
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz

Rev. Joseph Scorzello, Jr.
Dr. Joseph and Louise Scott
Ronald and Elizabeth Sedlacek
Victor Sedlacek
Scott and Lisa Seier
Rev. Msgr. Kenneth Seifried
Rev. Joel Sember
Fred Servia
Robert Shafer
Joseph and Joan Shields
Robert and Rose Shramek
Jerome Sievers
Lyle and Jacqueline Simmons
Ann Simons
Roy and Ruth Singleton
Dr. Michael Sketch and 
     Janie Strattan
Rev. Msgr. Dennis Skonseng
Rev. Mr. Kyle Sladek
Mary Ann Sladek
Tim and Dorothy Slattery
Cathy Smith
Dr. Ann Smith
Dick and Ginny Smith
Dr. James and Marguerite Smith
Jerome and Lillian Smith
Kathleen Smithberg
Scott Sonnemaker
Rev. James Largoza Sorra
Tony and Kate Sorrentino
David and Shannon Spargo
Dr. Doug Spellman and 
     Kathi Curry
Cary and Kim Spieker
Tony and Karen Spurlock
Cathedral of St. Helena
Rev. Kenneth St. Hilaire
St. Robert Bellarmine Ladies Guild
St. Stephen’s Catholic Church
John and Jeanne Stadsvold
Carol Staggs

Pat and Mindy Stahr
Mary Stanislav
Kelly Starman
Marty and Sally Stednitz
Gene and Peg Steffensmeier
Dr. James Steier
Lyle and Rosemary Stewart
Robert and Sandy Stier
Mark and Michelle Stinson
James and Linda Stodola
Stoppini Foundation
Rev. William Straten
Dr. Christopher and 
     Sarah Stravitsch
Sid and Teresa Sudbeck
John and Pat Sullivan
Rev. Paul Sullivan
Michael and Paula Swerczek
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Rev. Mathias Thelen
Frank and Marie Thibodeau
Jerome and Margaret Mary
     Thoendel
Sylvia Thomley
George and Mary Thommi
Rev. William Thompson
Rev. Randy Timmerman
Rev. Paul Timmerman
Mother Joan Paul Tobin
Cindy Toloudis
Leslie Torstenson
Justin and Stephanie Toups
Dr. Jim and Susan Tracy
Timothy Trant
Rev. Edmond Travers, M.S.C.
Mark and Ursula Treinen
Kathy Troia
Nicholas and Donna Trotta
Dean and Dorothy Tuma
Marjorie Uerling
Union Pacific GivePlus Program



Jay and Amy Vankat
Lori Vasa
Gary and Bonnie Venhaus
Rev. Joseph Vogel
Martin Vu
Paula Wagner
Don and Rita Wall
Shannon Walsh
Doug and Betty Walsh
Rev. Jeffrey Walsh
Mary Ward
Charles and Janice Wear
Mark and Carol Weber
Rev. James Weeder
Rosemary Weide
Rev. Thomas Weisbecker
Dan and Beth Wells
Richard and Virginia Weston
Paul and Peggy Weston
Tom and Denise Wharton
Dennis and Claudia Wier
Angela Wilder
Bernard and Rose Wilson
Janet Wintle
John and Anne Marie Wise
Steve and Sherry Wittrock
Janet Wolken
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert
Don and Diane Woodford
Rev. Thomas Woodhouse
Austin and Melissa Zach
Joseph and Denise Ziegler
Douglas and Pauline Zima
Philip Zubrod

Donors
Up to $100

Brian and Theresa Abbott
Kay Abrahamsen
Ethan Alano
Rev. Gerard Alba
Carol Albaugh-Manning
PayPal Charitable Giving Fund
Amazon Smile Foundation
Ann Marie Amick
Diane Anderson
Rev. Daniel Andrews
Kathy Anlauf

Anonymous (4)
Vince and Linda Antonelli
Brian and Julie Arens
Robert and Judy Arlt
Darron and Rhonda Arlt
Edward Arnone
Berthon and Hazel Aucoin
Timothy Babin
Sharyl Baca
Friar John Bamman, O.F.M.,
     Conv.
Joan Barletta
Deacon William and Virginia
     Barnes
Timothy and Elizabeth Barnes
Monica Barry
Stephen and Rita Bartlett
Cathleen Bashus
Levi and Ann Bauer
Barbara Baughman
Rev. Frank Baumert
Valentine and Joann Bednarski
Kamil Belling
Marlene Benes
Jerry and Pat Beninato
Richard and Amy Beran
Cynthia Binger
Netty Bjerke
Kerry and Julie Blanchard
Terry Bodeen
Mike Boehnlein
Rev. William Bond
Patricia Bond
Dan and Lauren Bopp
Rev. Robert Boxie III
Robert and Denise Brandt
Mamie Braud
Robert and Dorothy Broghammer
Lloyd and Betty Brooks
Michael and Karla Brown
Lola Bruns
Mary Bukowski
Doug and Ann Burch
Dan and Natalie Burkey
Sharon Busch
Ian and Lisa Butler
Bishop Peter Byrne
Terri Caffrey
Josephine Caliendo

Martin Callaghan III
Michael and Rogene Calvet
Brenda Cameron
Gloria Caniglia
Todd and Janet Carlson
Jerome and Chantel Carlson
Don and Linda Carney
Daniel Carney
Jack and Mary Carpenter
Mary Ann Casey
Joseph and Nancy Casey
Rev. Nicholas Cavallari
Marie Annette Chapman
Francis and Dolores Charvat
Kay Chelberg
Randy Christensen
Douglas and Joyce Clark
Glen and Margaret Clatanoff
Rev. Miguel Claudio Galarza
James and Cathie Clines
Rev. Msgr. William Collins
James and Vonda Conant
Daniel and Angie Connelly
Helen Cook
Kevin and Lara Cooper
Cosgriff Company
Jim Cosgrove
Mack and Mary Costello
Deacon John Crowley
Kelly Crozier
Anthony and Kathleen Cruise
Joey Cwik
Donald and Barbara Daly
Lucretia Danielson
Nathan and Jennifer Daubner
Warren and Elaine Davee
Daniel and Julie Davis
Gerry Davis
Richard and Melba Dean
Bridget Decker
Chris and Gaye Delka
Autumn Derouin
Deacon Michael and Joan DeSelm
Mark Desio
John and Diana Desroches
David and Suzanne Dickson
Dominican Nuns of Summit, NJ
Carrie Donovan
Dr. Gerry Doran, Ph.D.
Dr. R. Mary Dougherty
Schuyler Dougherty
Dr. Jordan and Britt Dudzinski
Mary Duet
John and Patricia Dunn
John and Lucy Dupont
Gus and Carol Dworak
Dick and Carol Dyvig
David and Johnna Eck
Jon and Paula Eden
Sr. Edith Marie, C.K.
Donald Egr
Robert and Ruth Eickholt
Joseph and Judy Engelbert

Trent and Kristen Erickson
Patrick and Sue Ervin
Scott Eskro
Rev. Jude Ezuma
Alice Fagan
Rev. Thomas Fangman Jr.
Woody Fargoust
K. Farha
Tim Feldpausch
Stephen Felicichia
Steven and Bernadette Ference
Ken and Susan Ferrarini
Gene and Mary Ferrell
Rev. Msgr. Peter Finn
Daniel Fitzgerald
Maureen Fitzgerald
Patricia Forte-Williams
Teresa Fralish
Rev. Gerard Francik
Linda Frank
Daniel and Dottie Fritsch
Angela Fritz
Ed and Cindy Frost
Nancy Fullwood
Virginia Gamper
Ruth Gappa
Rev. James Garvey
Phillip and Kathleen Gatto
Christopher and Jamie Gaudet
Sr. Jane Gaughan IHM
Bronson and Mary Lou Gerken
Vincent Gillmore
Rev. Martin Goetz
Rev. Scott Goodfellow
Evelyn Goodman
Ron and Jean Gordon
Anna Mae Gornal
Very Rev. John Gournas
Mary Graham
Lloyd and Barb Gray
DeWayne Greim
Diane Grenier
Jerry and Cheryl Griese
Zygmunt Gross

continued on pg. 10



Francis and Diane Gross
Antoinette Grosslein
Rev. Msgr. Roger Grundhaus
Mary Therese Gubbels
Rita Gubbels
Kristy Gustafson
Dr. Bassem and Lora Haddad
Rev. Shaun Haggerty
Thomas and Mary Halpin
Bob and Lori Hamilton
David Hammer
Darlene Handrick
Luke Hanke
Cheryl Hanks
Kathleen Hanley
Rachel Harris
Donald Hawk
John and Ann Hawkins
William and Joanne Hazell
Mary Heavican
Angelle Hebert
Rev. Jeivi Hercules
David and Nikie Herrera
Mike and Rachelle Heser
Jerry and Dee Hickey
Andrew and Pamela Hiemer
Virginia Higgins
Rick and Cheryl Higgins
Dallas and Susan Hildebrand
Marion Hindes
Mark and Luann Hochanadel
Dennis and Delores Hoffman
Dominic and Dori Hoffmann
Daniel and Sheila Hoffmann
Bishop Martin Holley
John Hosking
Loretta Houlton
Damian and Gina Howard
Mary Howard
Rev. Monte Hoyles
David Huch

Frank Insolera Jr.
Marla Irish
Lt. Col. Christopher Ivany, M.D.
Kathleen Jackson
Rev. Joseph Jacobi
Edward and Linda Janeczko
Won Mee Jang
Stevie Jasinski
Andrea Jaycox
Randy Jespersen
Jeanette Johnson
Lynn Johnson
Paul and Mary Johnson
Lori Kaess
Mark and Kathy Kaiser
Michael and Julie Kalkman
Kevin and Julie Kaminski
Barbara Karel
Rev. William Karg
Kathleen Karm
Jessi Kary, A.O.
Cory Kathol
Kevin and Carissa Kaup
Simon and Aileen Kazinetz
Kevin Kelly
Jamey and Vicki Kennel
Rev. Peter Kieffer
James and Mary Kirkpatrick
C.William Kleifgen
Ron and Carol Kluck
Teri Kneifl
Rita Koehler
Paul and Marie Kohl
Stephen and Diane Kokesh
Mark Kolodne
Daniel Kopczynskie
Henry Kopczynskie
Jeffrey Kopietz
Jean Korff
David and Rosemary Kraft
Marcel and Sheila Kramer

Leo Kramer
Dr. Harold Kreski
Ralph and Janice Kroenke
Bernard Kros
Yvonne Kros
Cecilia LaDue
Rev. Msgr. Robert Laliberte
James and Beatrice Lammers
Stan and Melinda Lammers
John Lane
Thomas and Laurie Lange
Karen Lange
Mary Langenegger
Dorothy Lanning
Mary Lanspa
Marilyn LaPorta
Jean Lauer
Gil and Janice Lauseng

Rita Lawler
Joan Lawlor
Mike and Mary Kay Leatherman
Kenny and Angie LeBoef
Paul and Janet Lehn
Deacon Tim and Ruth Leininger
Robert Lesenyie
Diana Lewis
Cory and Angela Libis
George and Mary Liebentritt
Rodney and Joanna Lighthipe
Tony Linbo
Larry and Joanna Lindberg
Carolyn Locke
Bernie and Peg Lorkovic
Brad and Kristie Lubischer
Thomas and Jean Lund
Jay and Barbara Lutey
Anne Madison
Maurie and Barb Maher
Monika Maides
Stephen and Sara Mainelli

Donald and Susan Malafa
Giuseppe Manzella
Sam and Lucy Marasco
Sr. Margaret Mary, C.K.
Sr. Mary Gabriel, C.K.
Rev. Burke Masters
Dean Matherne
Virginia McCargill
Mike and Mary McCawley
Deacon Robert and Peggy
     McClellan
Rev. Mark McCormick
Mary Beth McKee
Mrs. Mary McKeon
Mary Ellen McNulty
Janet McQuistan
Steven and Patricia Mecir
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros

Theresa Medeiros
Rev. Felix Medina-Algaba
Cyril and Sharon Meister
Kira Mello
Kathleen Melloh
Barbara Melser
Charles Merkel
Carol Meyer
Matt and Lauren Meyer
Alan and Karen Meyerott
Deacon Joe Michalak
Jordan Miller
Bishop Anthony Milone
Mary Molitor
Deacon Monty and Kathy
     Montagne
Matt and Traci Moore
Russell and Charlene Morfeld
Rev. Joseph Mosley
Jan Motz
David and Mary Ann Mucia
Daniel and Debbi Natali

Donors in 2017
continued from pg. 9



Rev. Dale Nau
James and Jacqueline Neilson
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge
Rev. Martin Nocchi
Rev. Brian Noel
Rev. David O’Connor
Michael and Martha O’Connor
Lois Ann O’Gara
Vern and Jan Ohlinger
Sandra O’Kane
Craig and Kay Olson
Kelly Oncale
Dawn Ortgies
Dennis and Ann O’Toole
John and Kristina Pakiz
David and Angela Patterson
Steve and Dana Patterson
Martha Pavlick
Mary Pearson
Ron and Susanne Penne
Jeff and Renee Perowitz
Rev. Michael Petering
Jo Peterson
Rev. Daniel Peterson
Michael and Kari Pierson
John Pietruszka
Robert and Maureen Pivec
David and Becky Podjenski
Jim and Cate Pogge
Gilberto and Nayda Ponce
Daisy Pope
Cathy Potter
Thomas Powers
Rev. James Presta
Thomas Pringle
Yvonne Rafferty
Patrick and Shirley Ramaekers
Nick and Margie Rasmussen
Michael and Rosemary Rausch
Brenda Reamer
Dan and Janelle Reeder
John and Sharon Reefe
John Reefe
Paul Regina
David and Janet Reisbig

Laura Reither
Connie Ricci
Richard and Charlotte Ricke
Kent and Karen Riesberg
Rev. Patrick Riffle
Margaret Righter
Kevin Ripley
Marilyn Roche
Clifton Rockwell
Dr. David and Mary Roda
Laura Romero
Rick and Tracy Ronspies
Mike and Kristi Rooney
Michael Root
Rev. Cody Ross
David and Mary Rossman
Rev. Eric Roush
Rev. Andrew Roza
Nancy Ryan
Sr. Rosella Salvato
Thomas and Janette Sammons
Evelyn Scherping
Michael Schleis
Larry and Linda Schmitz
Jonathan and Jennifer Schopp
Julie Schram
Gene and Kathleen Schwarting
Rodney and Jennifer Schwarzrock
Timothy Scott
George and Vicki Sefranek
Paul and Gabriela Sefranek
Steven and Roma Seiker
Norbert and Marcella Seitz
Blake and Leisa Sheldon
Mark Shepherd
William and Laura Silk
Jerrad and Deena Silke
Michelle Smith
Jay and Tricia Snow
Jim Sobczyk
Rev. Carl Sodoro
Bishop Lawrence Soens
James and Mary Soignet
Jerry and Mary Souta
Hugh and Colleen Spellman

Jim and Joann Spurgin
Joanne Stahura
Gigi Stamp
Rev. Msgr. Michael Steber
Donald and Patsy Stednitz
Douglas Steffensmeier
Michael Steffes Jr.
Rich and Nancy Steier
Nick and Amy Steinauer
George and Rosemarie Steiner
Jeanette Sterba
Dolores Stevens
Dick and Mary Stieren
Joshua Stika
Patricia Storms
Sandra Strand
Ronald and Joyce Stranglen
Geri Stratman
Wilmer and Shirley Sudman
Allan and Debra Sueper
Audrey Sullivan
Jerome and Mary Jo Sund
Phillip Szabo
Brian and Robin Taaffe
Rev. Joseph Taphorn
Scott and Heather Tarson
Donn and Barbara Tassemeyer
Daniel Taute
Rev. Paul Theisz
Barbara Thompson
Gary and Ann Thomsen
Lawrence Thummel
Kelvin and Mary Ann Thurman
Deacon Norm and Joyce Tierney
Robert and Mary Timmins
Deacon Emmet and Susan Tinley
Rev. Armando Tolosa
Steve and Cecelia Tonn
Norman and Barbara Toups
Fay Toups
Dr. Andrew Trainer
Mariela Tribulato
Stephen and Deborah True
Mark and Mary Anne Truxillo
Gail Turro

Max and Arlene Unseld
Christopher and Kelli Unseld
Robert and Janet Urban
Geri Urban
Scott and Barbara Vala
Deacon Eric and Kathleen 
     Vande Berg
Melissa Vanek
Mary Ann Versaw
Tom and Jan Vidmar
John and Jean Vipond
John and Bernadette Vlock
John and Clostina Vrbka
Ruth Caddy Vyhlidal
Dale and Tonia Wagner
Susan Wagner
Rev. Andrew Wakefield
Catherine Walker
Andrew and Suzanne Walsh
Michael and Lisa Wanetka
Alvin and Kathleen Warzecha
Carla Wehling
Helen Weiss
Bryan and Mary Welty
Boyd and Kathy West
Holly Wheeler
Captain Edward and Marvel
     Whelan
Paul White
Terry and Colleen White
Edmund Wickenheiser
Ann Wieberg
Mary Wilkerson
Rev. Don Williams
Douglas and Julianne Williams
David and Julie Wilson
Rev. Thomas Wilson
Angie Wingert
Deborah Withrow
James and Mary Wurgler
Joseph and Mary Zaborowski
Rev. James Zimmer
Clarion and Julie Zoucha
Rev. Carl Zoucha

The IPF Priests of St. Joseph from left to right: Fr. James Rafferty, Fr. Robert Cadrecha, Fr. Andrew Gehringer, Fr. Nicholas Cachia, Fr. Richard Gabzuda



Rev. Andy Alexander, S.J.
Anonymous
Michael and Karla Brown
Mary Buttell
Gloria Caniglia
Kay Chelberg
Joyce Duffy
David and Johnna Eck
George and Judy Erdei
Dr. Dennis and Joy Esterbrooks
Ken and Susan Ferrarini
Dr. Tim and Therese Fitzgibbons
Ronald and Deegee Gartlan
George and Kathryn Grieb
John and Doreen Griffith
Bruce and Marlene Haney
Larry and Susan Harr
David Huch
Kevin and Julie Kaminski
William and Kathy Kizer
Deacon John and Helen
     Kronschnabel
Joe and Rene Laird
Annette Ludeman
Maurie and Barb Maher
James and Julie Mainelli
David and Angela Patterson
Rob and Stacie Reed
Norbert and Marcella Seitz
Tony and Kate Sorrentino
Mark and Ursula Treinen

Rev. Msgr. James Barta
Captain Ed and Marvel Whelan

Rev. Thomas Bauwens
Karen Aliano
Gary and Pat Allgeier
Ann Marie Amick
Anonymous
Terry and Michaela Bolamperti
Patricia Bond
Robert and Denise Brandt
Josephine Caliendo
Mary Ann Casey
Glen and Margaret Clatanoff
Alan and Deanna D’Agosto
Daniel and Julie Davis
Robert and Rose Decker
Deacon Michael and Joan DeSelm
Dr. Thomas and Mary Dobleman
Dr. Jordan and Britt Dudzinski
Douglas and Marva Dunning
Matt and Jill Edstrand
Robert and Ruth Eickholt
Robert and Joan Ertz
James and Linda Haiar
Luke Hanke
David and Nikie Herrera
Andrew and Pamela Hiemer
Daniel and Karen Hines
Mark and Luann Hochanadel
Rod and Deborah Hofschulte
Damian and Gina Howard
Marla Irish
Roger Kaczmarek
Mark and Kathy Kaiser
Kathleen Karm
Timothy Kasun
Kenneth and Mary Keefner
Knights of Columbus 
     Council #10909
Dr. Ed and Sandy Kolb
Ralph and Janice Kroenke
Stan and Melinda Lammers
James and Beatrice Lammers
David Lanoha

Daniel and Linda Legband
Cory and Angela Libis
Larry and Joanna Lindberg
Charles Merkel
Matthew Mimick
Paul and Rose Moritz
Don and Cindy Munchrath
William and Margaret O’Brien
Dr. John and Marilyn O’Gara
Craig and Kay Olson
Edward and Rose Regan
David and Janet Reisbig
Jeannene Rossitto
Scott and Lisa Seier
Jerome and Lillian Smith
Tony and Karen Spurlock
Rich and Nancy Steier
Nick and Amy Steinauer
Dick and Mary Stieren
Wilmer and Shirley Sudman
Allan and Debra Sueper
Michael and Paula Swerczek
George and Mary Thommi
Gary and Ann Thomsen
Todd and Angie Trautman
Dean and Dorothy Tuma
Robert and Janet Urban
Scott and Barbara Vala
Gary and Bonnie Venhaus
John and Bernadette Vlock
Dan and Beth Wells
David and Julie Wilson
Angie Wingert
Don and Diane Woodford
Clarion and Julie Zoucha

Rev. Christopher Begg
Janice Adams
Peter Bell
Teresa Fralish
Albin and Linda Javarone
Mark Kolodne
Carolyn Locke
Madonna House
Michael McCarthy
St. Joseph’s on Capitol Hill

Rev. Paul Begley
Rosemary Weide

Rev. David Belt
Dennis and Sue Clark

Rev. William Bond
Rev. Damien Cook
Helen Cook

Rev. Benjamin Boyd
Dr. Gerald Ries

Rev. John Brancich, F.S.S.P.
Anonymous

Rev. James Buckley
James and Joan Dunlap

Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Larry and Dr. Karen Dwyer

Rev. Matthew Capadano
Anonymous (2)
Harry and Mary Capadano
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap

Archbishop Robert
     Carlson
Dr. Edward and Jen Hogan

Rev. Damien Cook
Dr. Richard and Mary Ann Clemens
Dr. Gerald Ries

Bishop Andrew Cozzens
Michael Daly

Archbishop Elden
     Francis Curtiss
Anonymous
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Rev. Msgr. Albert
     Davidsaver
Virginia Davidsaver
Donald and Angie Wells

Rev. Jerome Dillon
Jerry and Dee Hickey
David and Marilyn Keller
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Don Doll, S.J.
Les and Phyllis Lawless

Rev. Michael Eckley
Geri Stratman

Rev. Msgr. John Esseff
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Thomas Fangman
Tim and Francie Conrad
Peg Jeffrey
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Kathy Troia
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Msgr. Thomas
     Furlong
Mary Buttell

Rev. Larry Gillick, S.J.
Anonymous

Rev. Jorge Alfonso
     Gomez-Alvarado
Kathleen Brennan

Rev. Terrence Gordon
Anonymous

Rev. Michael Grewe
Anonymous
Kevin and Christine Armshaw
Richard and Amy Beran
Kenneth Broz
Doug and Ann Burch
Frank and Phyllis Cernik
Francis and Dolores Charvat
Douglas and Joyce Clark
James and Cathie Clines
James and Vonda Conant
Scott and Virginia DeBates
Corey Dickmeyer
Edward and Dorothy Dulik
Craig and Genna Eller
Trent and Kristen Erickson
Steven and Bernadette Ference
Jim and Jill Hain
Kevin and Carissa Kaup
Kathryn Kinderks
Knights of Columbus 
     Council #10047
Robert and Catherine Lembke
Rodney and Joanna Lighthipe
Frank and Ann McEvoy
Michael and Becky McMahon
Alan and Karen Meyerott
Greg and Carrie Reitmeier
Kevin and Mary Riley
Clifton Rockwell
Mark and Lynnette Roxburgh
Larry and Linda Schmitz
Gene and Kathleen Schwarting
Victor Sedlacek
Blake and Leisa Sheldon
Donald and Patsy Stednitz
Marty and Sally Stednitz
James and Linda Stodola
Jerome and Margaret Mary Thoendel
Michael and Lisa Wanetka
Dan and Beth Wells
Jim Wingender

Rev. Michael Gutsgell
Mike and Beth Jareske

William and Kathy Kizer
John and Kristina Pakiz

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
Muriel Munchrath

Rev. Jeremy Hans
Tom and Kathryn Russell

Rev. Patrick Harrison
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Rev. O. Lee Hightower
Anonymous
Matthew and Suzanne Heffron

Rev. Paul Hoesing
Gordon and Diann Bird
Shannon Walsh

Rev. David Korth
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Mark Kramer, S.J.
Dr. Anthony and Karla Kramer

Rev. James Kramper
Anonymous
Kevin and Christine Armshaw
Larry and Dr. Karen Dwyer
Thomas Dwyer
Tom Heenan
Dr. Ralph and Carol Kramper
Rev. James Kramper

Rev. Msgr. Francis Kubart
The Estate of Rev. Msgr. Francis 
     Kubart

Rev. Christopher Kubat
Dr. Stephen and Jennifer Ackerman
Marlene Benes
Luke and Alice Benes
Nancy Caudill
John and Judy Crowley
Barbara Gard
Beverly Jackson

IPF Gratefully acknowledges the following 
2017 Saint John Paul II Fund for Priests Donors

Fr. Andy Alexander, S.J. and friend, talking at the St. John Paul II Dinner



Saint John Paul II Fund Donors
(Continued)

Marguerite Kellett
Thanh and Lang Le
Ed and Joan Malk
Gregory and Joan Perry
Ronald and Elizabeth Sedlacek
Lori Vasa
Bryan and Mary Welty

Rev. Joe Kuharski
Troy Riesberg

Rev. Msgr. Paul Langsfeld
Janice Adams
Peter Bell
Teresa Fralish
Albin and Linda Javarone
Mark Kolodne
Carolyn Locke
Michael McCarthy
St. Joseph’s on Capitol Hill

Rev. Daniel Laughlin, S.J.
John and Doreen Griffith

Rev. Thomas Leitner, O.S.B.
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Rev. Robert Leiweke, S.J.
John and Doreen Griffith

Rev. Ryan Lewis
Brent and Michelle Pohlman
William and Kathy Kizer

Rev. Matt Libra
Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt

Rev. Marc Lim
Anonymous
Brian and Julie Arens
Darron and Rhonda Arlt
Robert and Judy Arlt
Dave and Susan Bachman
Barb Bené
Dr. Michael Bernecker, D.D.S.
Cynthia Binger
Dr. Michael and Patricia Bittles
Jeffrey and Susan Blumel
Lola Bruns
Martin Callaghan III
Jerome and Chantel Carlson
Joel and Elaine Cotton
Dr. Denis and Rose Cuka
Richard and Melba Dean
Chris and Gaye Delka
Dr. R. Mary Dougherty
Jon and Paula Eden
George and Maureen Emodi
Tim and Ann Fenton
John Gilsdorf and Jan 
     Duffy-Gilsdorf
Richard Hautzinger
Donald Hawk
William and Joanne Hazell
Mike and Rachelle Heser
Rick and Cheryl Higgins
Darrell and Elaine Hoffman
Daniel and Joan Hoffman
Dennis and Delores Hoffman
Dominic and Dori Hoffmann
Lynn Johnson
Kevin and Julie Kaminski
Cory Kathol
John and Mary Ann Kellogg
Ron and Jan Kramer
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Larry and Betty Leise

William and Marion Lester
George and Mary Liebentritt
Brad and Kristie Lubischer
Nancy Martin
Kelly and Lisa Mauer
John and Marianne McCandless
Janet McQuistan
Charles and Janell Micek
Russell and Charlene Morfeld
Michael and Nancy Naprstek
Vern and Jan Ohlinger
Dawn Ortgies
Mary Parizek
Steve and Dana Patterson
Ron and Susanne Penne
Gerald and Lavine Pint
David and Becky Podjenski
Dennis and Denise Podjenski
Craig and Betty Polt
Michael and Susie Price
George and Carlene Prince
Kurt and Fran Pytleski
Dan and Vicki Ramaekers
Luke and Shelly Ranck
Dan and Janelle Reeder
Richard and Charlotte Ricke
Rick and Tracy Ronspies
Dennis and Shirley Ronspies
Joseph and Joan Shields
Jay and Tricia Snow
Cary and Kim Spieker
Sid and Teresa Sudbeck
Donn and Barbara Tassemeyer
Kelvin and MaryAnn Thurman
Christopher and Kelli Unseld
Max and Arlene Unseld
John and Jean Vipond
Dan and Beth Wells
Boyd and Kathy West
Deborah Withrow

Rev. Craig Loecker
Edmund and Kathy Galas
Jerry and Dee Hickey
David and Marilyn Keller
William and Lesa Lindsay
Dr. Gerald Ries
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. John McCarthy, S.J.
Edward and Joan McCarthy

Rev. Mark McKercher
Dennis and Sue Clark

Rev. Aloysius McMahon
Bruce and Marlene Haney
Kubat Pharmacy, Inc.
Dan and Beth Wells

Rev. Mel Merwald
Timothy and Barbara Baxter

Rev. Nicholas Mishek
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum

Rev. Jeff Mollner
Robert and Theresa Howell

Rev. John Nacca
Anonymous
William and Amy Buttarazzi

Rev. Herman Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Rev. Richard Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Rev. Patrick Nields
Rob and Mary Stuart

Rev. Francis Nigli
Karen Aliano
Gary and Pat Allgeier
Ann Marie Amick
Anonymous (2)
Terry and Michaela Bolamperti
Patricia Bond
Robert and Denise Brandt
Josephine Caliendo
Mary Ann Casey
Glen and Margaret Clatanoff
Alan and Deanna D’Agosto
Daniel and Julie Davis
Robert and Rose Decker
Deacon Michael and Joan DeSelm
Dr. Thomas and Mary Dobleman
Douglas and Marva Dunning
Matt and Jill Edstrand
Robert and Ruth Eickholt
Robert and Joan Ertz
James and Linda Haiar
Luke Hanke
David and Nikie Herrera
Andrew and Pamela Hiemer
Daniel and Karen Hines

Rod and Deborah Hofschulte
Damian and Gina Howard
Marla Irish
Mark and Kathy Kaiser
Timothy Kasun
Kenneth and Mary Keefner
Knights of Columbus 
     Council #10909
Dr. Ed and Sandy Kolb
Ralph and Janice Kroenke
Stan and Melinda Lammers
James and Beatrice Lammers
David Lanoha
Daniel and Linda Legband
Cory and Angela Libis
Charles Merkel
Matthew Mimick
Paul and Rose Moritz
Don and Cindy Munchrath
William and Margaret O’Brien
Dr. John and Marilyn O’Gara
Craig and Kay Olson
Edward and Rose Regan
James Reilly
David and Janet Reisbig

Scott and Lisa Seier
Steven and Roma Seiker
Jerome and Lillian Smith
Tony and Karen Spurlock
Rich and Nancy Steier
Nick and Amy Steinauer
Dick and Mary Stieren
Wilmer and Shirley Sudman
Allan and Debra Sueper
Michael and Paula Swerczek
George and Mary Thommi
Gary and Ann Thomsen
Dean and Dorothy Tuma
Robert and Janet Urban
Gary and Bonnie Venhaus
John and Bernadette Vlock
Dan and Beth Wells
David and Julie Wilson
Angie Wingert
Don and Diane Woodford
Clarion and Julie Zoucha

Rev. Patrick O’Kane
Anonymous (4)
Mark and Bridget Banke
Rev. Brian Feller
Michael and Laureen Finney
Steven and Sue Hansohn
John and Rhonda Heller
Ward and Kathleen Kinney
Anne Langenfeld

Terry and Anita Madsen
John and Bobbi Matyja
Tim and Mary McCabe
Eugene and Mary Ann Meister
Sandra O’Kane
Michael and Cindy O’Kane
Greg and Laurie Porter
Dr. Margarett Schlientz
Fred Servia
Jerome Sievers

Rev. Kizito Okhuoya
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik

Rev. Gary Ostrander
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Rev. John Pietramale
Rev. Daniel Andrews
Anonymous (2)
Rev. Frank Baumert
Rev. William Bond
Rev. Damien Cook
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap
Edmund and Kathy Galas

DeWayne Greim
Rev. Dennis Hanneman
Mike and Beth Jareske
Rev. Msgr. Robert Laliberte
Archbishop George Lucas
Deacon Steve and Angie Luna
Bishop Anthony Milone
Rev. Donald Shane
Rev. Carl Sodoro
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. James Proffitt
Kevin and Christine Armshaw

Rev. Arthur Proulx
Anonymous
Frederic Topor

Rev. James Rafferty
Anonymous
Dr. Thomas and Cheryl Cavel
Anna Drvol

Rev. Dave Reeson
Deacon David and Ruth Ann Graef
William and Kathy Kizer

Rev. Chad Ripperger
Anonymous

Rev. John Rooney
Doug and Sue Barrett
Anthony Hergott
Michael Schleis

Rev. Andrew Roza
Mike and Beth Jareske
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Rev. John Rozembajgier
Anonymous

Rev. William Safranek
Edmund and Kathy Galas

Rev. James Sampson, s.P.
Roxie Lewis
Michael and Susie Price

Rev. Douglas Scheinost
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Rev. Matthew Schiffelbein
Susan Friedrichsen

Medallions presented at the St. John Paul II Dinner

continued on pg. 14



Omaha Gives: The Multiplier Effect
The Institute for Priestly Formation 
is once again participating in Omaha 
Gives—an annual 24-hour, online 
giving event organized by the Omaha 
Community Foundation. The event will 
take place this year on Wednesday, May 
23. The minimum donation is $10 and 
there is no maximum. Prize money will 
be made available to amplify charitable 
donations.
Omaha Gives provides a unique 
opportunity for the friends of IPF to 
increase the impact of their gift.  Each 
hour two donors are selected at random 
and $1,000 is added to their gift.  There 

are also $1,000 gifts given to 
the organization with the most 
donors during a given hour.  
IPF is asking as many people 
as possible to consider making 
a donation between 3 and 4 
p.m. CDT.  This will increase our 
chances for that hour’s gift.  Moreover, 
additional cash gifts will be given this 
year due to the generosity of the event’s 
sponsors.
This is an amazing opportunity to 
increase the impact of your generosity.  
No matter where you live, please visit 
www.omahagives.org on May 23rd to 

donate.  If possible, do so during the 
Hour of Mercy, between 3 and 4 p.m. 
CDT.  Simply type Priest in the “Find 
Organization” box located at the upper 
right-hand corner of the page and click 
enter.  Then click the IPF logo and you 
can make your donation.  Thank you 
and please continue to pray for the 
mission of IPF!

Support IPF on May 23rd, 2018!

Marten Lecture at Notre Dame
Deacon James Keating was invited 
to give the 2018 Marten Lecture 
in Theology and Homiletics at the 
University of Notre Dame this past 
February. He also preached at the Mass 

preceding the lecture. The lecture was 
entitled, “Contemplative Homiletics: 
Being Carried Into Reality.” The 
topic explored the role of the Holy 
Spirit in the homily at the Mass and 

encouraged clergy to afford the 
congregation true silence within 
the Liturgy so that God’s love 
may reach the receptive hearts of 
the worshippers. Deacon Keating 
was hosted by Fr. Michael 
Connors, C.S.C., Director of the 
Marten Program, and Fr. Gary 
Chamberland, C.S.C., Director 
of the M.Div. program at Notre 

Dame (see photo). The Lecture is 
available on the IPF website as a 
YouTube video from the Marten 
Program.

From left to right, Fr Michael Connors, 
C.S.C.; Director of the Marten Program in 

Homiletics at UND, Deacon James Keating, 
Fr. Gary Chamberland, C.S.C.; Director, 

M.Div. Program UND

Rev. Paul Schneider
John and Doreen Griffith

Rev. Msgr. Kenneth
     Seifried
Tim and Francie Conrad

Rev. Thomas Shanahan, S.J.
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Donald Shane
Kathryn Batko
Joyce Duffy

Archbishop Daniel
     Sheehan
Mary Jane Anderson
Captain Ed and Marvel Whelan

Rev. James Sinnerud, S.J.
Anonymous
Tom and Jacque Donovan

Rev. Dan Soltys
Clifton Rockwell

Rev. Steven Stillmunks
Roger and Rita Hermsen

Rev. Sylvester Tan, S.J.
Anonymous

Rev. Msgr. David Toups
Anonymous
Russell and Victoria Sheaffer

Rev. Michael Voithofer
Jo Holloway
Tom and Kathryn Russell

Rev. Leo Walsh, S.T.D.
Raymond and Patty Neppl

Rev. Patrick Walsh
Michael and Suzie Lawler

Rev. Damien Wee
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Michael and Suzie Lawler

Rev. Peter Williams
Michael Daly

Rev. Carl Zoucha
Ruth Gappa
Ron and Carol Kluck

Rev. Damian Zuerlein
William and Kathy Kizer
Captain Ed and Marvel Whelan

Saint John Paul II Fund Donors (Cont.)
continued from pg. 13



Honoring Bishop Hanefeldt:
IPF’s Celebration of Priesthood Banquet

Most Rev. Joseph G. Hanefeldt, Bishop 
of the Grand Island Diocese, and 
former priest of the Archdiocese of 
Omaha, was this year’s honoree and 
recipient of the St. John Paul II Award 
for Priestly Service at the 15th Annual 
“Celebration of Priesthood” Banquet, 
on April 5, 2018. 
“Bishop Hanefeldt has been a long-time 
friend of the Institute,” said Fr. Richard 
Gabuzda, executive director of IPF. 
Bishop Hanefeldt is a graduate of IPF’s 

Spiritual Direction Training Program 
and has served as an adjunct spiritual 
director for the Institute for many 
years. Additionally, he serves on the IPF 
Bishops’ Advisory Council and the IPF 
Mission Advisory Council. 
“Bishop Hanefeldt has received from 
us, as well as given to IPF and the 

future of the priesthood through his 
servant leadership,” said Fr. Gabuzda. 
“During his time as spiritual director of 
the Pontifical North American College, 
seminarians said they appreciated his 
helpful spiritual direction, as well as his 
perspective as a priest who had served 
several parishes. These students all 
remember him as a very compassionate 
and generous priest.
“The Celebration of Priesthood 
Banquet is the one time each year 

the Institute honors a 
particular priest. For all 
the above reasons, he 
was a natural choice. He 
continues to bring these 
gifts to his ministry as 
Bishop now.”
Bishop Hanefeldt told 
those in the record-
breaking crowd that IPF 
profoundly influenced 
his priesthood. During 
his 12th year as a priest, 
he said that he was 

happy and successful, but felt empty. It 
triggered a need to “look at who I was 
as a priest.” He found IPF and said it 
provided continuing education for the 
whole person, not just the intellect.
He said the greatest lesson he learned 
from IPF was receptivity to God’s 
love. “Invite God to amaze you,” he 

said, encouraging those present to be 
receptive to what God wants to do and 
then have the courage to let Him do it.
Also speaking at the dinner were Fr. 
Scott Schilmoeller and Fr. Joseph 
Taphorn. Fr. Taphorn, pastor and 
director of the St. John Paul II Newman 
Center, is an alumnus of the IPF 
Spiritual Directors Training Program, 
and has served as a spiritual director 
for IPF’s Summer Seminarian Program. 
He shared that he received “great 
grace” through IPF’s Spiritual Directors 
Training. He said he’s confident the 
Holy Spirit is at work in his direction 
when he “keeps one ear open to God 
and the other ear to the directee.”
Fr. Schilmoeller, associate pastor of 
Sacred Heart in Norfolk, is an alumnus 
of the IPF Summer Seminarian 
Program. A few years after his IPF 
summer experience, he was faced with 
a cross. It affected his prayer life and 
left him feeling like a failure, he said. 
He began to use the tools and resources 
learned in the summer program and 
saw that he was telling God about the 
things that were troubling but not 
letting him into those things. “It put 
great distance between Him and me. . 
.” he said adding that IPF helped him 
turn fully toward God. “When you 
turn toward Him and open, He is there 
waiting.” 

From left to right: Fr. James Raffery, Kathy Kanavy, Bishop Hanefeldt, Fr. Richard Gabuzda

Fr. Joseph Taphorn speaking at the Celebration of Priesthood

Fr. Scott Schilmoeller giving his testimonial



Memorials
Donations given during 2017 in honor of a deceased friend or family member

Deacon Charles (Skip)
     Baughman
Barbara Baughman

Dick Bené
Anonymous (3)
Vince and Linda Antonelli
Edward Arnone
Michael Brawner
Kathleen Brennan
Byron Brooks
John and Annette Budzak
Robert and Rose Campney
Harry and Mary Capadano
Joseph and Nancy Casey
Kay Chelberg
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Mack and Mary Costello
Stephen Matthew Dent
David and Suzanne Dickson
Joyce Duffy
Larry and Dr. Karen Dwyer
Dick and Carol Dyvig
Joseph and Judy Engelbert
Jessica Gonzales
Ron and Jean Gordon
Dr. Bassem and Lora Haddad
Janet Haney
Keith Hodge
Jo Holloway
Dr. David and Mary Anne Hoover
John Hosking
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
Mike and Beth Jareske
Andrea Jaycox
Jeffrey Kopietz
Leo Kramer
Bernard Kros
Mary Langenegger
Dorothy Lanning

Michael and Suzie Lawler
Mike and Mary Kay Leatherman
George and Mary Liebentritt
Tony Linbo
Thomas and Jean Lund
John and Bobbi Matyja
Edward and Joan McCarthy
Mary McKeon
John and Carol Mullen
Dennis and Ellin Murphy
Claire Tex Oswald
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum
Rev. John Pietramale
Dennis and Denise Podjenski
Quinn Insurance, Inc.
Patrick and Shirley Ramaekers
Robert Reed
John and Sharon Reefe
Refreshment Services Pepsi
Dr. Joseph and Louise Scott
Robert Shafer
Betty Shrier
Roy and Ruth Singleton
Jim Sobczyk
Scott Sonnemaker
Douglas Steffensmeier
Dr. James Steier
Audrey Sullivan
Daniel Taute
Dr. Andrew Trainer
Timothy Trant
Geri Urban
Doug and Betty Walsh
Andrew and Suzanne Walsh
Herman and Ellen Weist
Dan and Beth Wells
Chris and Kathy Wheeler
Paul White
Ann Wieberg
Bernard and Rose Wilson

Elvira Cavallari
Rev. Nicholas Cavallari

Al Cherep
Jackie Cherep

Rev. John Cloherty
Kevin and Gaelyn Kelly

George Curran
Yvonne Rafferty

Tony Debevec
Mark and Michelle Stinson

Ron Derouin
Autumn Derouin

Roy Doty
Mae Doty

Jack Duffy
Joyce Duffy

Rev. Robert Duffy
Gus and Carol Dworak

Jay Dymek
John and Bobbi Matyja

Virginia Eatherton
Dennis and Ann O’Toole

Norbert Ebel
Honorable Judge Craig and 
     Cathy McDermott

Falatko and Kazinetz 
Families
Simon and Aileen Kazinetz

Rev. Msgr. William
     Fitzgerald
Rev. Joseph Kirkconnell
Rev. James Weeder

William Fitzgerald
Michael and Mary Leighton
Dr. Perry and Donna Williams

Ed and Betty Fleming
Patricia Fleming

Paul Floersch, Jr.
Mary Lou Floersch

Ann and Leo Friel
Mary Bukowski

Rev. Dr. Reginald Fuller
Lawrence Fredrick

George and Margaret
     Gabuzda
Joan Reese-Giesman

Gallagher and Gabuzda
     family members
Paul Gallagher

Leonard and Mary Ann
     Gehringer
Rev. Andrew Gehringer

John Graham
Rev. David Graham

Gerald Haney
Janet Haney

Warren Heinen
Carl and Lois Aumen

Clarence and Pauline
     Hohman
John and Susan Hohman

Curtis and Jean Huffman
Matt and Traci Moore



Experiencing A Taste of IPF

Although I had never been to any IPF-
related events before the A Taste of IPF 
retreat in March, I had been impacted 
by many people associated with the 
organization. The weekend retreat 
provided me education on prayer, 
sharing of personal testimonies, and an 
experience of silence. 
The way the leaders, Chris Berens 
and Fr. Jeff Lorig, presented Ignatian 

prayer was 
unique and 
revolutionary. 
In my 
experience, 
this type 
of prayer, 
following 
Rules for the 
Discernment 
of Spirits, 
often seems 

complicated. Fr. Lorig clarified the 
principles into a straightforward 
method, making prayer less daunting 
and calculated. 
Even though the practical aspect of 
the retreat was wonderful, the personal 
examples from Chris and Fr. Lorig were 
most striking. When I heard these men 
share their struggles and joys, it stirred 
aspects of my own life experiences. 

Their stories became the springboard 
igniting curiosity in my own desires.  I 
approach prayer with a renewed sense 
of hope. 
In the silence of the retreat, I was 
gently reminded of several previous 
encounters with God in prayer. One of 
the encounters led me to a joyous place, 
a place of celebration and healing. Most 
importantly, my desires with Christ 
were met: to have companionship 
with Him, to not be alone, and to feel 
protected. In a beautiful moment in 
prayer, Christ showed me the recent 
ways the Father was present and 
protecting me, loving me as his beloved 
daughter. 
This initial exchange in prayer has led 
to numerous other desires and graces 
in the weeks following the retreat. I’m 
excited to continue uncovering the fruit 
of this retreat experience!

Fr. Lorig, giving a presentation to those on the Taste of IPF retreat

Written by: Brooke Choquette, IPF Retreat Participant

Larry Jennings
Jo Holloway

Jeff Kirkpatrick
James and Mary Kirkpatrick

Thomas Knight, Jr.
Kathleen Knight

Ed and Rosemary Koley
Tom and Kathy Koley

Rev. Timothy Lange
Dennis and Ruth Riesselman

Scott and Colleen Larry
Mary Beth McKee

Ed Laughlin
Patricia Laughlin

Deacon Alan LeClair
John and Clostina Vrbka

Philip and Miriam Longo
Stephen and Deborah True

Amelia Maholik
Henry Kopczynskie

Sebastino Manzitto
Florence Manzitto

Marasco family
Sam and Lucy Marasco

Reilly McCarren
Judith McCarren

Bob McKeon
Mary McKeon

Lawrence Mecir
Steven and Patricia Mecir

Joanne Miller
Dr. Gerald Ries

Lucy Miscia
Dr. Vincent Miscia

J. Allen Mitchell, O.P.
Kevin Mitchell

Deceased Family and
     friends
Elizabeth Moix

Ken O’Brien
Eileen O’Brien

Rev. William O’Leary, S.J.
Nancy Fullwood

Denise O’Toole
Dennis and Ann O’Toole

Sue Paskert
George Paskert

Michael Perque
Mark and Lizabeth Perque

Margaret Peterson
Jo Peterson

Beatrice Pierson
Lawrence E. Fredrick

Mr. and Mrs. Pope
Daisy Pope

Vic Schlautman
Lois Ann O’Gara

Mabel Schweers
Steve and Cecelia Tonn

Rev. Msgr. Francis Sherman
Michael and Sue Mooney

Eileen Spellman
Dr. Doug Spellman and Kathi Curry

E. J. Sterba
Jeanette Sterba

Florence Vidmar
Tom and Jan Vidmar

John Welsh
Marion Denion

Marilyn Young
Jeff and Cindy Bishop

Ray and Lorraine Zoucha
Rev. Carl Zoucha

Memorials (Cont.)



New From IPF Publications

To order an IPF Publication, please contact Saint Joseph 
Communications at 1-800-526-2151, or visit their website at 

www.saintjoe.com

Wonder and the Prayerful Study of Theology: 
 A Meditation for Seminarians 
By: Dr. John Gresham and Dr. Thomas Neal  ($2.95)

It is our hope that these two inspiring essays will be a gift to seminarians to 
be read with each new academic year. The authors, two seasoned seminary 
theologians, and academic deans encourage the hearts of seminarians to anchor 
their study in the Spirit, in wonder, and in the living truths that theology 
endeavors to prayerfully and rigorously explore.

Tributes
Donations given during 2017 in honor of a friend or family member

Rev. Greg Baxter
Kathy Havranek

Kate Brennan
Lucretia Danielson

Rev. John Broheimer
Dan and Lauren Bopp

Rev. James Brown, O.A.R.
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz

Rev. James Buckley
Cathy Potter

Rev. Damien Cook
Drs. Ralph and Yasmin Hauke

Martha Cooper
Marion Denion

James Cosgrove
Michael Steffes Jr.

Bishop Andrew Cozzens
Rachel Harris
Dale and Tonia Wagner

Bill Cremers
Thomas and Laurie Lange

Rev. Maurice Current
Stephen and Sara Mainelli

Rev. Msgr. John Esseff
Philip Zubrod

John and Mary Sue Everly
Archbishop John Nienstedt

Sally Hake
Patrick Hake

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
Dr. Ted and Colleen Franco
Kent and Karen Riesberg

Rev. Jeremy Hans
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum

Rev. Benjamin Holdren
Katy Dornbos

Dr. David Hoover
Dr. Harold Kreski

Rev. John Horn, S.J.
Timothy Murphy

Ray Huelskamp
Joyce Duffy

Rev. Norman Hunke
Edmund and Kathy Galas

Rev. Mark Ivany
Lt. Col. Christopher Ivany, M.D.

Rev. Daniel Kampschneider
Deacon William and Virginia Barnes
Jack and Peg Gordon

Rev. Tim Lange
Dennis and Ruth Riesselman

Rev. Timothy Lannon, S.J.
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey

Rev. Dan Leary
Marion Denion

Rev. Craig Loecker
Jerry and Jennifer O’Doherty

Deacon David Medeiros, Jr.
Theresa Medeiros

Bishop Anthony Milone
Dr. Jerold and Marilyn Buresh

Ruth Murray
Vince and Linda Antonelli

Tim and Sally O’Neill
Betty Shrier
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Msgr. Robert Panke
Nicholas and Donna Trotta

Charles C. Pavlick
Martha Pavlick

Rev. John Pietramale
Daniel and Angie Connelly

Tom and Anne Pogge
Jim and Karol Carroll

Rev. Dan Powell
Douglass and Barbara Goss

Rev. James Rafferty
Rev. Thomas Dunn

Kathleen Rowen
Kathleen Rowen

Rev. Mr. Timothy Sahd
Edmund Wickenheiser

Rev. Mitch Semar
Angelle Hebert

Priests of St. Geralds
Kathleen Jackson

Rev. Steven Stillmunks
Chris and Kathy Wheeler

Rev. Joseph Sund
Deacon William and Virginia Barnes

Rev. John Swing
Diane Grenier

Jim and Joan Taphorn
Rev. Joseph Taphorn

Rev. James Tiegs
Hugh and Colleen Spellman

Rev. Michael Voithofer
Jo Holloway

Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Michaela Miller

Vada Elizabeth Ziebull
Randy Rinicella



The Institute for Priestly Formation
2017 Summary of Activities

Revenues:
Program Fees, Tuition, Room and Board 	 $1,967,206
Contributions and Special Events 		    1,078,110
Grants 						          160,000
John Paul II Fund 				         120,500
Other Auxiliary Income 			          46,593
Investment Income 				           14,057
						      $3,386,466

Expenses:
Program Expenses 				    $2,480,103
Mission Advancement 				        349,226
Support to IPF Foundation			        192,000
General and Administrative 			        191,301
						      $3,212,630

2017 Revenues 2017 Expenses

A New Vision, New Opportunity
As IPF approaches its twenty-fifth 
anniversary year, we have been 
reflecting on our history and where 
the Lord seems to be leading us in 
the future.  For many years we had 
envisioned hosting more programs 
during the September - May period 
in Omaha with the consequent need 
to build a structure that could house 
overnight guests, an IPF Center, here in 
Omaha.  As we have watched the Lord 
move us forward in mission, especially 

with the emergence of the IPF Priests 
of St. Joseph, we see the Lord providing 
opportunities for programs outside of 
Omaha throughout the year.
In keeping with this movement, the IPF 
leadership has decided to discontinue 
the plans to build a center in Omaha 
and instead to devote time, energy 
and resources to these newly emerging 
programs while maintaining our 
summer programs on the Creighton 
University campus as usual.  In 

keeping with good accounting practice, 
resources which had been already spent 
on the building project and which were 
carried as a “work in progress,” must 
now be shown as an asset loss.  This 
does not represent a loss of cash, but 
allows our bookkeeping to note that the 
funds already spent will not be part of 
an ongoing project.  We remain grateful 
for the ongoing support we receive from 
all of our friends.  
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A Gift that Keeps Giving
Everyone talks about leaving a legacy, but have you considered how you can leave a lasting impact on the priesthood 
today and well after you have entered into Eternal Life?
The Sacred Heart of Jesus Legacy Society was established for donors, alumni, and friends of The Institute for Priestly 
Formation who have informed the Foundation of their intent to invest in the mission of IPF through planned gifts 
made during their lives or to take effect upon death through their wills 
or trusts.
Let your name and the names of your loved ones live on with a Living 
Perpetual Gift dedicated to the support of the spiritual formation of 
diocesan seminarians and priests. 
It is easy to do. For more information, contact Tom Pogge, Executive 
Director of The Institute for Priestly Formation Foundation,  
402-280-3528 or ptpogge@creighton.edu.


